Honourable John Baird, Minister of Environment, and,
Chief, Fuels Section
Oil, Gas and Alternative Energy Division
Energy and Transportation Directorate
Department of the Environment
Ottawa, Ontario
K1A 0H3

Re: Leaded Fuel in Competition Vehicles

Canada Gazette, Part 1, Vol. 141, No. 51 - December 22, 2007

Dear Sirs,

I am writing to file an objection to the proposed regulation change to ban leaded fuel in 2009 for vehicles in competition (race cars, etc.).

This regulation makes no sense. It will severely harm the automotive racing industry (and hobbies) in Canada, while doing nothing to improve the environment.

From a personal perspective I know my sport of drag racing is a wonderful social tool to pull would-be street racers onto a track and therefore reduce "street racing" catastrophes. And I cannot imagine losing the ability to participate in my family's life-long hobby which we have invested countless hours and money.

The amount of lead used by racecars is negligible, especially in my sport of drag racing where most cars race for about 10 seconds! The real issue is with aircraft, but I can also see the justification of allowing a "permanent exemption" for aircraft.

This regulation will harm both professional racers and hobbyists who participate in motorsports across Canada.

I ask you to withdraw this proposal and grant a permanent exemption for competition vehicles with environmental measuring and monitoring to prove our levels remain negligible.

Sincerely yours, Otto Schulte

2015 Miracle Beach Drive Black Creek, BC V9J 1K2

Cc: Catherine Bell, MP Randy Kamp, MP R.J. Enterprises